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                                                                                                                                          30th December  2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
I hope that you have had a peaceful break and managed to enjoy some precious time with your 
families.  
 
I’m sure that you have many questions regarding the government’s latest guidance and restrictions.  
You will be aware that we are in a Tier 4 restricted area but they have today announced that primary 
schools in Enfield will only be opening on 4th January to children of key workers and the most 
vulnerable.   
 
With this short notice we are currently putting together plans and arrangements for the safe 
reopening of the school but in order to do this, it is necessary to use Monday 4th January as an INSET 
day.  This means that the school will not be open to any children on Monday. 
 
However, from Tuesday all children will be expected to access online learning if they are not 
attending school.  If your child does not have a suitable device to access learning please contact us 
as we have a small number available for loan.   
 
If you are a key worker, your child has an Education Health Care Plan (EHCP) or believe that your 
child/children should be in school, please contact us on Office@stjohnandjames.enfield.sch.uk to 
request a place.  The families of those children who we believe should be in school will be contacted 
on Monday morning by the school admin team. 
 
We know that there are concerns about Free School Meal allowance for low income families and are 
awaiting information about arrangements for this from Enfield Catering Service and we will inform 
you as soon as we hear. 
 
I know that you may have many more questions and the school admin team will be available to 
answer as many of these as we can on Monday morning.    
 
We are grateful for your continued patience and relentless support as we prepare to welcome our 
children safely back to school, where they absolutely need to be. 
Kind regards 
 
 
Patsy Cuncarr 
Headteacher 
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